



Agenda

15th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

Date 24 of January 2024 11:15 – 13:00
Present Zofia Rytel and Hollando Bangun.

Location Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A, Room A2. 12
Absent Friso Tjittens, Youssra Aarab, Mihnea Loi, Fabian Johannes Hüttner, Mitra Bamdad,

Online Robin Blom, Livni Beck, Len Holstein,
Roza Wagenear.

Secretary Mirthe den Held

Notes by the chair are written in cursive and are part of the agenda and the minutes, after publication.

1. Opening of the meeting

11:41

2. Setting the agenda

3. Minutes of last meeting

Roza: I have a comment to last weeks minutes, on the 3rd page it says: “didn’t do this for students”. This should be changed to: some people in the CSR felt like there was too much focus on the positive rights of the UvA. However, they also mentioned the right to protest in the houserules.

4. Announcements

Committee chairs send when2meets + everyone respond + ASVA workshops mental health [email 20.01]

- Next week there will be no meeting due to the examweek.

5. Review of action list

The committee chairs and Mirthe	Will send out a When2meet for the next block.	Before the next PV
Livni, Robin, Friso, Roza and Len	Will be at the student engagement table.	Next Tuesday
Roza	Will check if she can share the draft document of ethical collaboration with third parties.	Before the next PV.
Livni & Fabian	Will work on ALF.	Before the next GOV (10 Feb)
Mihnea	Will consider working on the topic of the tuition increase in PPLE	In due time.



Livni: We will get a file from Myrthe van Amstel, the longer it takes, the less time we have to work on the file.

6. O&F Committee Update (Johannes)

-

7. CSR delegate update (Roza)

Draft of ethical collaborations? [Assessment guidelines...] file

Roza: You can see a table on the third page. The EU common military list will need to be checked. It's also about cyber attacks, spying and privacy, climate and sustainability. The EU-index doesn't always seem to indicate the real circumstances in a country and can be seen as political. Academic freedom is an important part of the table.

Len: I think the document is overall good. However, on pages 6 and 7, the section on risk assessment stands out to me. The distinction between the risk categories feels unclear, as the actions taken across different categories seem to be the same.

Roza: Can you send this in an email?

Zofia: I think that a controversial partner should always be on high risk? I will also send this as an email.

Livni: Are they asking students for their advice? Maybe we can find a way to give the opinion of students more weight.

Roza: I started working on the file of academic freedom. In 2023, the report "krachtig en kwetsbaar" came out. They came with recommendations on academic freedom to the university.

Roza: We are starting to publish our work more as the CSR. The house rules will be discussed and we are deciding on this. And there is an ethics committee. Concerning the elections: I had a meeting with the communications office of the UvA, they are enthusiastic about sending a personal letter from the dean to every student. Last week we discussed the timeframe of the elections, the FSR had some concerns about this. FNWI has sent a letter expressing their concerns. The CSR wants to make a final decision and wants to get more input from the FSR's. It will probably be 6/7 working days of elections.

Livni: Will the campaign budget also be expanded if the campaign period is longer?

Roza: probably not.

Robin: Maybe we need to give extra money to smaller faculty parties. Parties that only have one faculty might need extra support.

Livni: This extended election period will benefit the bigger parties.

Roza: We could look into a fair way of dividing the budget.

Zofia: What if we invite the heads of the smaller parties to talk about their budget and options?

Roza: I want to organize a brainstorm session with all the PR committees of all the parties.

8. O&O committee update (Fabian)

Len: We had a meeting with Ingrid Pancras, the examination expert at the law Faculty. We talked about anonymous grading and the use of AI. She was not aware of the fact that in PPLE we are required to put our name on tests. She is from the TLC, they are more concerned with the law bachelor.

9. PR committee update (Robin)



Robin: we posted about the AI working task. We were at the engagement table again. And now we are focusing on the campaign.

Roza: I posted the first Tiktok. I have some other drafts to post next week. It's called studentenraad.fdr.

10. Student engagement table (Len)

How it went + points from students + who will be at the next one? [Engagement table] file

Len: I went through the file last week. I separated topics that students brought up into different categories. People are not so satisfied with the way that education is being assessed. People would like less group work, more individual papers and less exams. Ingrid Pancras said that you learn the best when you are continuously assessed throughout the block instead of having one exam at the end of the block. Someone said that the canvas page on thesis is chaotic. There were complaints about the elevators, maybe we can look into making a change. Concerning teachers, some students would like them to respond quicker and to hold themselves to deadlines.

Rytel: I can expand on these points and then you can forward them to the PC.

--> Zofia will expand on these points.

--> Len wil forward them to the PC.

Zofia: The elevator issue could be an email.

Livni: Most of these issues are part of O&O or O&F.

--> O&O and O&F will both consider what they want to do with the outcomes of the student engagement table.

Hollando, Zofia, Len, Roza will be there next week during the student engagement table.

11. ELSA moot court

28.04-01.05.2025 letting them use the council room [vote]

Zofia: I see in the calendar that these dates are during holidays, so it probably won't impede our work. We can vote on it.

7 votes in favor

1 against

--> Mirthe will let them now that thats fine.

12. Chair meeting

10.02.2025 17:00-19:00, Zofia and Livni can't attend, we need a delegate

--> Zofia will ask the people who aren't here.

13. Other points/questions

Livni: I am looking at a place in Zwolle.

Robin: Can you send us a link to the place?

14. Closing the meeting

12:03



In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com.

Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Zofia	Will write a explanation on what the FSR found through the student engagement table.	In due time
Len	Will discuss the outcomes of the student engagement table with the PC.	In due time
Livni	Will send a reminder to get the file from Myrthe van Amstel	In due time
Hollando, Zofia, Len, Roza	Will be there next week during the student engagement table.	Tuesday
Johannes & Fabian	O&O and O&F will both consider what they want to do with the outcomes of the student engagement table.	In due time

